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CITY MANAGER’S REPORT 

MAY 24, 2021 

 

 

 

MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION; TRANSPORTATION ECONOMIC 

DEVELOPMENT FUND, CATEGORY F TRANSPORTATION GRANT: 

We completed and submitted the City’s Application for a Transportation Economic Development Fund 

Category F project for the improvement of East Main Street, from Center Street to Olds Avenue. The grant 

application is in the amount of $375,00.00, to be matched with $155,000.00.  

Should this grant application be approved, the project would allow us to replace existing 8” cast iron water main 

with an 8” ductile iron water main from Center Street to Spaulding Street. The addition of the water main 

component of the project allows us the luxury of resolving the underground issue with the same project. The 

Cost of the water main replacement is $308,000.00. 

 

CONSOLIDATION & CONTAMINATION RISK REDUCTION (C2R2) PFAS GRANT: 

I mentioned in my last report that we have received preliminary approval in the amount of $2,970,800 for the 

above-mentioned Grant. The application has now been sent to the Administrative Board for final approval 

because the amount of grant exceeds $499,999.00. This grant does not include the application to connect the 

two Trailer Parks, Applewood and Viking River along County Road 687. 

 

2021 COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT WATER RELATED INFRASTRUCTURE 

(WRI) GRANT APPLICATION: 

This grant Application gives us another opportunity to combine underground work with road Construction.  The 

proposed project is to primarily pave Clark and Linden Streets, but will also include new water main, new storm 

sewer and new sanitary sewer. It will also include sidewalk at the following locations: 

 

 South side of Clark Street from Spaulding to Olds Avenue. 

 North side of Clark Street from Wendell to Olds Avenue. 

 North side of Linden Street, from Linden to Olds Avenue. 

 North side of Clark Street from Spaulding to Wendell Avenue. 

 

We plan to hold a Public Hearing during our meeting to allow for public comments and questions before the 

application is sent to the State. Grant Application is due on May 31,2021. This grant application is for 

$1,835,900.00 with a local match of $319,850.00. 

 

 

 


